
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING 
MAY 22, 1981 

The Board of County Commission met this day in special session with the following members present, 

to-wit: Clayton Shiver, Chairman, Bobby Varnum, Jack Bowman, Monroe Cox and Donnell Whitfield. 

The meeting was called to order by Willie D. Wise, Clerk. 

Bids on the county's insurance were discussed and are as follows: 

Midyette Moor 

TOTAL 

-$19,409.00 Comprehensive 
34,732.00 Workmen's Camp 

$54,141.00 

Peak Insurance Agency -------------------------------$24,485.00 Comprehensive 
38,535.00 Workmen's Camp 

TOTAL $63,020.00 

Thomas Insurance ------------------------------------$38,263.00 Comprehensive 
27,015.00 Workmen's Camp 

TOTAL $65,278.00 

A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded by Commissioner Varnum and duly carried to 

accept the lowest and best bid ffrom Midyette Moor Insurance Company. 

The bids on the collection of garbage were discussed, and the Board agreed to investigate all bidders. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bowman, seconded by Commissioner Whitfield and duly carried to 

advertise to consider passing an ordinance on garbage collection on the advice of Bill Corbin, County 

Attorney. 

County Attorney Bill Corbin made a report to the Board on the DER cases concern1ng landfill sites 

and the John Redd Road. 

County Judge Jim Godwin met with the Board to consider raising court cost. After some discussion, 

Judge Godwin stated that he was not for raising the cost which is now $27.00, but would abide by the 

Board's decision. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded by Commissioner Cox and duly carried to adopt 

an ordinance to set the court cost at an increase of $10.00. 

Judge Godwin stated that if the State or Federal Government was going to set the rules and regu-

lations for operating the County, they should have to pay for it. 

Donald Klien requested a change in t~1.e procedures in the qualifications of hiring of CETA personnel. 

Commissioner Whitfield stated he gave permission for Mr. Klien to change the procedures. Commissioner 

Cox asked why the Board was not informed of the changes. Commissioner Bowman asked did Commissioner 

Whitfield sign a letter to make the changes. Commissioner Whitfield said he did sign the letter. 

Commissioners Cox and Bowman feel the Board should be aware of any changes being made regarding CETA. 

Commissioner Whitfield said any changes to be made will come before the Board. Commissioner Cox stated 

he was in favor of stopping the letter and bringing the subject before the Board. Commissioner Whitfield 

stated that the requirements had not been changed for the director. The change was made on the counselor-

coordinator from a 4-year college degree to a 2-year degree or 5-years experience. Commissioner Bowman 

stated that he wanted the letter rescinded that Mr. Klien sent to Tallahassee. Commissioner Whitfield 

stated that any hiring in an administrative position will be approved by the Board. Commissioners Cox 

and Bowman agreed to rescind the letter and Commissioners Whitfield, Shiver and Varnum agreed to leave 

it as it was. 

There being no f1.1r~her business, the Board did then adjourn. 
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